
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 

Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony 

on House Bill 248. 

 

My name is Kyonna and I am a stay-at-home mom. I support HB 248 because right 

now in Ohio the government is meddling with private businesses to do their dirty 

work, since it is unconstitutional for the government to do it itself.  

 

Ohio needs this bill to pass quickly in order to prevent mandates of vaccines and 

the requirements of vaccine passports. 

Our civil rights are under attack and I am deeply disturbed by the number of 

people who are willing handing over their freedoms. 

 

All I want for my family is complete medical freedom. I want is the right to choose 

my medical care with informed consent and, the right to refuse any and all 

medical treatments and procedures.  

Seriously, that’s it. Why do we have to fight for this? 

 

Sincerely,  

Kyonna Shipley 


